
 

 

33. 
 

Minutes of the Carnoustie Golf Links Season Ticket Sub-Committee Meeting held in the 
Carnoustie Links Office on Monday  20th February  2012 

 
 

Present: J McLeish, G Paton, L Gordon, G Wilson, P Sawers, W Thompson,  
 
In Attendance: C McLeod (Golf Services Manager) 
 
Meeting began 1830 hours. 
 
1.  Apologies 
 
No apologies received 
 
2.  Season Ticket Rules and Regulations-Recommended Updates 
 
C McLeod talked through one recommended amendment to the current Rules and Regulations. 
This come forward as a result of a scenario raised by a Starter from last season and it was 
considered necessary to clarify it within the rules. The change was agreed unanimously and 
the following phrase is recommended to be inserted to the Rules and Regulations.:- 
 
“If a Season Ticket holder receives a tee time on a course then he/she cannot also be on a 
waiting list for another tee time unless there is sufficient time to play the initial round first” 
 
3.  Membership Issues and Suggestions  
 
J McLeish detailed two separate issues raised by different Season Ticket Holders who had 
made suggestions on how to make tickets cheaper for the golfer and provide more access to 
other courses. Whilst sympathetic the Committee decided against exploring these particular 
issues further without proper management information to support changes. It was also agreed 
that as changes for those aged 65+ were going to impact on income no further changes should 
take place immediately. W Thompson offered to help explore longer term changes with the Golf 
Services Manager and also extract key Management Information to assist the Committee in 
dealings with their Members.   
 
4. AOCB  

 

C McLeod asked if he could explore the possibility of automating the ballot and deriving costs 
to implement that. The Committee agreed.. 
 

 
There being no other business the meeting closed at 1858 hours 


